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			This newsletter - sent on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays - contains important information and resources to support community pharmacies across England.







		




			In this update: New SSPs issued for Isosorbide Mononitrate; Flu vac start date; New OPD rules for Jan 2025; Further mpox guidance; Valproate use advice.







		




		




			Four new Serious Shortage Protocols (SSPs) have been issued for some Isosorbide mononitrate 60mg modified-release preparations.

The new SSPs, effective today, 6th September, provide pharmacy teams with procedures to supply suitable alternative products to help minimise the impact of ongoing supply disruptions on patients. The new SSPs are for: Chemydur® 60XL (SSP073), Monomax® XL (SSP074), Monomil® XL (SSP075), Nyzamac® SR (SSP076).

Pharmacy owners are advised to ensure their teams are aware of the new SSPs and are equipped to implement them effectively.







		Learn more 




		




		




			Pharmacy owners are reminded that while flu vaccinations can now be given to pregnant women, the vaccination of other eligible adult groups for the 2024/25 campaign cannot begin until 3rd October 2024. This delayed start applies to both pharmacies and GP practices.

Pharmacies will want to communicate this change to patients. A poster has been created for use in pharmacies, and the UK Health Security Agency has also published a leaflet for the public. Should local issues with the service arise, pharmacy owners may wish to seek support from their Local Pharmaceutical Committee (LPC) if needed.

Learn more







		




			Amendments to pharmacy regulations to introduce Original Pack Dispensing
New Original Pack Dispensing (OPD) rules, central procurement of certain vaccinations by community pharmacies, and changes to the market entry application process are being introduced in The National Health Service (Pharmaceutical and Local Pharmaceutical Services) (Amendment) (No. 2) Regulations 2024. These PLPS amendment regulations were laid this week and are due to come into force over the next few months.

In October 2023, changes to the Human Medicines Regulations (HMRs) allowed pharmacies to dispense up to 10% more or less than the quantity prescribed (OPD +/- 10% dispensing) for private prescriptions for POMs. From 1 January 2025, pharmacies will have the same discretion with NHS prescriptions.

Learn more about OPD and other changes to the pharmacy regulations









		




			NHS guidance on mpox virus outbreak in Africa
Following the publication of UKHSA guidance on the Clade I mpox virus (MPXV), NHS England has now issued further guidance for health professionals and providers which pharmacy owners will want to read, ensuring their teams are aware of the key points.

The new guidance includes 'action cards' to use in the event of a person presenting with possible symptoms of mpox infection.

See the latest NHS guidance







		




			MHRA Drug Safety Update: Valproate use in men
The Medicines and Healthcare products Regulatory Agency (MHRA) has issued precautionary advice following a study that suggests a potential link between valproate use by men around conception and an increased risk of neurodevelopmental disorders in their children.

Read MHRA's advice for healthcare professionals
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